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UTAH NATIONAL PARKS COUNCIL ™ BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA  

 

Activities and Civic Service Committee Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday May 11, 2011   7:00 p.m. 

Council Service Center in Orem 

 
In attendance: Maughn Pearson (Chair), Jeralyn Merrill (Boy Scouting), Kevin Golding (Varsity 

Scouting/Blackhawk), Gerald Carter (Varsity Scouting), Stephen Bunker (Rock Canyon), Randy 

Mansfield (Alpine), John Gailey 

 

1. Maughn welcomed all in attendance. 

 

2. Prayer given by Kevin Golding. 

 

3. Cub Scouting.  

 

4. Boy Scouting. 

 

5. Varsity Scouting.  

1. Varsity Encampment: June 9-11, 2011. 

1. Numbers are at 75 participants (7 units) from across the state. Activities are pretty 

much scheduled, but it looks like Scuba diving will likely not happen because of 

safety issues – water too murky. Also will not be doing canoeing in the river – again 

because of safety. Will use canoes for the relay. Will still have canoeing at the 

reservoir. Still looking for service projects for Thursday. Registration for specific 

events is coming next week. Committee is comfortable with where they are at – still 

work to do. Jeff Peery will invite the Council Key-3 to come.. 

 

6. Venturing Report: None. 

 

7. North Districts 2011 Scout Expo at the Utah County Fair – August 18-20, 2011:  

1. We are still waiting for an updated “Scout of the Year” poster from the Utah County Fair. 

Randy will send that poster (electronically) as well as an updated flyer for the council service 

center to print and display – as well as put on the website. 

2. Jessica Ribble asked if we could put the “longest” pinewood derby track at the fair. Randy 

will talk with the Utah County Fair about that opportunity. 

3. We need districts to help with the following items – contact Randy Mansfield at 

randymansfield@hotmail.com to volunteer for any of the following: 

1. Come up with 2-3 booths sponsored from units from within their district. Contact 

Jeralyn at jeralyn.merrill@gmail.com with the booths/times/days. Booth times are 

currently 12p-6p on Thursday and Friday and 10a-6p on Saturday. Because the fair 

will already be open when the booths open, units will either need to carry their items 

in or set up before the fair opens. 

2. People to man the coat and stroller check during the evening performances. 

3. People to man the scone, candy and root beer booth. May need a district per day to 

handle this. 
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4. Service project coordinator 

5. District to volunteer to build a gateway. 

6. Someone to manage the stage shows. 

 

8. Saturday June 4 is National Trails day. There is an event on www.utahscouts.org that units can 

register to participate. There is no cost. They will be working on the Bonneville Shoreline Trail. It 

starts at 8:00 a.m. Additional information is on the website. John will put this on the council front 

page (it is under Rock Canyon.) 

 

9. Prayer given by Randy Mansfield. 

 

 

New Assignments from This Meeting: 

 John to put National Trails Day event on the council website front page. 

 

As there was no further business, this concludes the minutes. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

John Gailey, Professional Advisor 

 

* Remember: Our next regular Activities and Civic Service Committee Meeting will be 

June 8, 2011, 7:00 P.M. 
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